	 
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS), Sara Wade (OBH/DHHS), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street),  Janice Daku (RCAM), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope MidCoast), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Rebecca Hobbs (TTD), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Kobi Perry (WMCA), Kari Bradstreet (H&J),  Janice Lara-Hewey (CC),  Julia Davidson (CU), Alice Preble (DHHS), Ray Michaud (Veterans Inc), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Jennifer Needham (New Begginnings), Mike Merrill (VOA), Tracy Allan, Rotta Knott (Tedford), Dave McClusKey (Shaw House), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Megan Gean-Geandron (YCSPI), Ken Capron  (Hope Harbor), Aaron Geyer (COP), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Bruce Hews (Northern Lights), Stephanie Primm (KCHC), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Sarah Drosier (CHCS), Jason Goodrich (Hope House), Kelsie Vincent (YAB), Jill Grazia (Shalom House) and Brianne Brasslett (CHCS)
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: February 17, 2022, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Maine 
Continuum of Care


1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence
MCOC Minutes from the January meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Awa motioned to approve January’s minutes as written, Jerry B. seconded. No discussion. No one opposed.  Passed unanimously.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of clients was observed. 
1. Big Thinking Topics
COVID 19 Continued Discussion:                                                                                                             Vickey opened the discussion by asking for any updates concerning COVID, any lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic. Housing shortages throughout the state are contributing to mental health issues and the overall wellbeing of staff and clients.  Katie voiced her apprehension to all the boots on the ground staff for their hard work and recognized the toll the pandemic has taken on the system’s workforce. Stephanie mentioned the need to address the spike in mental health needs of workers and the necessity of collective legislation to reevaluate funding streams for health and human services.   
2. PIT Updates
Maine’s 2022 Point-in-Time Count took place on the night of January 25th   followed by Service Based days on the 26th, 27th, and 28th. The official counts are not tabulated, however, Scott pointed out feedback from volunteers and agencies anecdotally indicates the numbers may be significantly higher than the 2019 reference point. Formalized numbers will be available once calculated soon after the submission return date of 2/18/22. In terms of volunteers, this year there 83 people volunteered and the new PIT website had 2,248 visits. An after action review of this year’s PIT will include the role of service hub coordinators, ways to improve counting youth and a report on a website survey. 



3. Hub Updates: 
Lauren announced the RFPs for Hub Coordinators have been issued and the awarded agencies have been posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Hiring teams comprised of organizations from each Hub are being formed with the hopes that coordinators will be hired by the end of March. MSHA and Community Solutions will design a curriculum for onboarding and training purposes.   Erin Healy’s contact information was shared for anyone having questions or concerns applying for one of the five Hub Built for Zero teams.  
4. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                             
Federal: Vickey started the Federal update by bringing attention to Federal Budget. The current CR is set to expire February 18, at which point Congress will need to pass an FY22 spending bill, enact another CR, or face a government shutdown.  It was also noted the Build Back Better Act has passed the House and is under consideration in the Senate. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]State:  On 1/26 Governor Mills announced a $50 million investment from her Maine Jobs & Recovery Plan to build more housing and help more Maine people and families find  safe, affordable housing.  An initial $10 million to support at least 150 new homes for Maine workers and families is now available through MaineHousing, with an additional $40 million available later this year.  To assist with understanding the several new bills under consideration Vickey screened shared the policy committee’s bill tracker exhibiting specifics of those pertinent to the CoC.  
5. SHC Updates:
Katie gave this month’s update.  In response to the evolving needs of addressing homelessness, the Council’s governances and structure are in need of review and updating.  A sub-committee will meet to draft a process and plan for a new design defining a freshened leadership structure.  
6. Long Term Stayers:
Norm chaired this month’s LTS in the Portland area.  Placements are low due to lack of housing inventory and ongoing pandemic related barriers. No reports given from Bangor, Ellsworth or Brunswick.
7. COC Board Update: 
General Updates:                                                                                                                                                         Individual Governance documents have been updated and sent to the committees for their review.  Committee bylaws will be examined in the coming months. Ways to best capture asylum seeker data in HMIS and capturing outflow numbers are two areas the Board will continue to seek resolution on.  
CES: This month’s updates were presented by Erin K. The small sub-committee’s report of responses pertaining to community feedback on the assessment tool was both reviewed and approved by the CES committee. The committee continues to work with TAC on the assessment phase with a current focus on defining assessment points and assessment partners. 
8. Youth Action Board Update:
Kelsea gave this month’s YAB update.  YAB has been busy educating the populace on The McKinney-Vento Act, an act that provides rights and services to children and youth experiencing homelessness and ensures that homeless children and youth are enrolled in school. YAB members are considering attending an 8 week webinar course on grief and loss. 
9. Standing Committee Updates:
Data: The Board approved the committee’s drafted form for custom data fields. As a means to identify HMIS user’s experiences with HMIS a survey template has been created by the committee.  Once approved by the Board, it will be brought to the CoC.
Resource Committee: The committee has been working on the details of the PIT count as well as starting to plan for 2022 trainings.
Monitoring: Awa reported the last meeting of the project monitoring concentrated mainly on debriefing of the committee’s work during 2021. This season, score cards will be shared with projects immediately with a 4-5 day turn around requirement for agency responses.  An introduction and user manual is being developed for new projects to assist with their navigation through the monitoring process.  Awa ended her update by announcing Kobi Perry has joined the committee.
10. Big Thinking Topic:     
Shelter System Capacity Overview Presentation                                                                                                                                  

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for March 17, 2022 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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